
                                                                          
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Our Ref JDR/jd/ Strike 2 May 23 

 

27 April 2023 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers  

  
RE: Strike Action Update - Partial Closure of Queen Katharine Academy (QKA) on 2 May 2023 

As you will be aware, the National Education Union (NEU) has announced that they will be 

taking part in industrial action on Tuesday, 2 May 2023 due to a national dispute with the 

government around pay and school funding.  

I am writing to you to update on arrangements for the day. While predicting the impact of 

strike action is difficult, we are aware that some of our staff are members of the NEU and 

are, therefore, likely to strike.  

All schools across the country are required to have an appropriate number of staff, based 

on the number of students, that need to be in school for health and safety reasons and, 

unfortunately, we are likely to fall below this number.  

We, therefore, have no choice but to close to students in Year 7 - 10 on 2 May 2023.  

We will, however, remain open as normal for all Year 11 and Post 16 students.   

In addition, there will be a provision for Key Worker and Vulnerable Children for all year 

groups (parents and carers of those students will be contacted separately).  

Please complete this link if this facility is required for your child by Monday 1 May 2pm. 

Students will need to ensure they arrive in full school uniform as usual.  Students 

entitled to Free School Meals will be issued on the day with a voucher sent by email via 

our provider, Wonde.  If you have any queries, please contact Kirsty Cleworth: 

kirsty.cleworth@qka.education  

During their time at home, work for students will be set on Teams in the same way as any 

home learning, for more information please click this link to the website.  

The school will reopen to everyone on Wednesday 3 May 2023.  

 

a: Queen Katharine Academy 
Mountsteven Avenue 

Peterborough 
PE4 6HX 

t: 01733 383888 
e: info@qka.education 
w: www.qka.education 

 
Head of School: Miss J Driver 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=nowK81Jo8E2Ms5kmm08dZgcAuQoIDWhDlJIw-AbExSxUOFBMNUZHQklRMUtUUFU1Vk40WFdMODQxTS4u
https://forms.office.com/e/ViRyFHMqae
https://www.qka.education/page/?title=Work+From+Home&pid=226
https://www.qka.education/page/?title=Work+From+Home&pid=226
mailto:info@qka.
http://www./


                                                                          
 

I apologise for the disruption these decisions will cause, but I want to assure you that we 

will always act in the best interests of our students’ safety and wellbeing.  

Thank you for your patience and understanding during this time.  

 

Yours sincerely  

  
  

Miss J Driver  

Head of School   

 


